NOTICE OF DETERMINATION

To: Kern County, Clerks Office From: Lamont Public Utility District (LPUD)
1115 Truxtun Avenue 8624 Segrue Road
Bakersfield, CA 93301 Lamont, CA 92341
and
Office of Planning and Research

State Clearinghouse

1400 Tenth Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of the Public Resources Code.

Water Supply Improvement Project

Procject Title
#2022030580 Mr. Scott Taylor (661) 845-1213
State Clearinghouse Number Lead Agency Contact Person Aroa Code/Tetephoneg/Extension

Project Location:

Project Description:

The Lamont Public Utility District (LPUD) is located in the southern San Joaquin
Valley, about five miles southeast of downtown Bakersfield. The proposed
project consists of four replacement well locations and the inclusion of the El
Adobe Property Owners Association (EAPOA) area within the Lamont PUD
service area, including extension of a new water line to the EAPOA area.

o Well 13 Replacement Site: An approximate 1.6-acre site located at the
northwest corner of San Diego Street and Hall Road, APN 186-080-05.

o Well 11 Replacement Site: An approximate 1.0-acre site located at the
northeast comer of APN 187-030-04 also being the south side of DiGiorgio
Road approximately a quarter-mile west of Weedpatch Highway. The parcel
is actually about 4G-acres in size, but the land owner has agreed to sell the
1.0 acre well site parcel.

e Well 5 Replacement Site: An approximate 0.27-acre site located at the
southeast comer of Maxey Drive and Weedpatch Highway, APN
188-290-32. The small parcel is deemed adequate for a new well and
potential treatment system because it is adjacent to the existing Well No. 5
site which can be used to support the new well facilities.

o Well 12 Replacement Site: An approximate 1.0-acre site located east of
Habecker Road and north of the extension of Segrue Road, at the southeast
corner of APN 188-250-30. The parcel is actually about 7.1-acres in size,
but the land owner has agreed to sell the 1.0 acre well site parcel.

¢ Consolidation of the E| Adobe Property Owners Association (EAPQA) as part of the
PUD for water potable service. The EAPOA is a small community of approximatety

250 residents located approximately two miles west of Lamont. To serve this area a
new 10-inch water transmission line is proposed to be installed along Di Giorgio
Road.

The project being considered at this time is the drilling, testing, and equipping of
four new wells at the locations identified above, and the extension of a water line
to the EAPOA and installation of a loop distribution system within the EAPOA
property boundary. The LPUD will drill the test wells using a casing hammer
drilling method at two lccations — Well 11 and Well 12 replacement sites. The
test well will be drilled to an appropriate depth of 900 feet with systematic tests
to determine an actual production zone of groundwater without substantial
contamination. Assuming adequate water quality meeting drinking water
standards, a preduction well will be constructed with continued water quality
monitoring. Once drilled, each well will be equipped with vertical turbine pumps,

















